
From: Chambers - Ross J  

Sent: Tuesday, 15 January 2019 1:27 PM 
To: Ruchi Bhatt 
Cc: Abha Devasia; AMOD 
Subject: RE: AM2014/203 Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 - extension request 

 
Good afternoon Ms Bhatt, 
 
An extension of time has been granted. 
 
Accordingly, Ai Group and the AMWU are to file a submission regarding specific issues outlined in 
the Report by 4pm, Tuesday 29 January 2019. 
 
Regards, 
 
Casey Sutton 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4648 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 
From: Ruchi Bhatt [mailto:Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au]  

Sent: Monday, 14 January 2019 5:38 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J 
Cc: Abha Devasia; AMOD 
Subject: AM2014/203 Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 - extension request 

 
Dear Associate,  
 
I refer to the above matter and a report published by Justice Ross on 24 December 2018 
regarding the same (Report). 

 
Paragraphs [7] and [10] of the Report direct the Australian Industry Group (Ai Group) and the 
Australian Manufacturing Workers’ Union (AMWU) to file a submission regarding specific issues 

outlined in the Report by 4pm on 18 January 2019. During a conference before His Honour on 20 
December 2018, Ai Group and the AMWU agreed to have discussions prior to the filing of such a 

submission for the purposes of narrowing the scope of the contested issues between us.  
 
Due to the leave arrangements of the relevant representatives of Ai Group, we will not be in a 
position to file a submission in accordance with the aforementioned directions. We understand 
that the AMWU is in a similar position. 
 
Accordingly, with the AMWU’s consent, Ai Group respectfully requests that the parties be 
granted an extension of time to file a submission in response to the above directions until 4pm 
on 29 January 2019. We anticipate that such an extension will enable the parties to engage in 

productive discussions and seek instructions before filing the relevant submission.  
 
We thank the Commission for its consideration of our request. 
 

Many thanks, 
Ruchi. 

mailto:chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au


 
Ruchi Bhatt 
Senior Adviser – Workplace Relations Policy 

 

51 Walker Street, North Sydney NSW 2060 
T: 02 9466 5513 
M: 0400 395 348 
E: ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au 
www.aigroup.com.au  
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